Fremont Neighborhood Council Meeting Notes – July 2010
Attendees
Norma Jones, George Heideman, Elfriede Noble, Erik Pihl, Matt Gasparich, Shawn Mulanix, Dic Selin, Toby Thaler, Alex Berezhnoy
Announcements 

· All Fremont History books are sold
· Department of planning is providing trees. Residents in groups of 5 or more households can get 40 trees. Fruit trees available to individual households. Deadline August 16th.
· Adopt a street sign – will be replaced in 2 months
· Landmarks preservation board is seeking members 
· Sewer pipe going underneath the ship canal will be getting replaced
Guest Speaker – Chris O’Claire – Project Manager for Trolley Bus System Evaluation
· Comments from public can be submitted online: www.kingcounty.com, then click on Trolley Evaluation
· 159 electric buses – out of 5 systems in the country Seattle is the only system without buses with “detachment” option
· Both 60-footers and 40-footers are suffering from old age (“cracks in frames”, etc) and are scheduled to be phased out by 2014
· This evaluation will take 9 months and will account for lifecycle analysis, environmental, noise impacts, etc
· Periodic public meetings will be held
· Procurement has to start in 2012 in order to hit 2014 date
· Federal funding will be lost if diesel or hybrid buses are used to replace the electric ones
· Sept 1st – cut off for scoping
· Trolley buses cost around 1 million dollars each
· At least 159 million has already been set aside by the County in the past to pay for bus replacement.
Old Business
Night Time Disturbance Ordinance
· Guest speakers:  Ed McKenna, Bill Reddy, Judy Lewis
· Fremont has gained a few new bars / taverns, and the noise and disturbance issues are becoming a problem
· Bill: Residents should keep on submitting police reports, in order to substantiate that the problem exists down the road
· Ed: City of Seattle doesn’t have an ability to revoke liquor licenses – they can only recommend to the state board to not renew licenses, and reported criminal activity is a requirement in order to be successful in this
· Ed: City of Seattle doesn’t have affective tools to enforce – current ordinances are not sufficient, new “tools” are needed
· Judy: Liquor Control Board can shut down taverns but only if the following offenses occur: 1. Overserving 2. Serving minors. Judy’s phone (206) 491-2282.
· Fremont is most likely above the threshold of number of bars allowed per density of population – there has to be 1,300 people per one liquor license in the area.

· “Good Neighbor Agreements” – most recently opened bars had to sign up for them. However, violating this agreement has no accountability or consequence associated with it.
Fremont Fair Recap
· Went well – feedback wanted.
· Meetings regarding next year’s fair will start in October
· $5000 were contributed to Solid Ground
Minutes Review
· June 2010 – approved
· Shawn, Erik, Toby still owe minutes
Committee Chair Reports
Land Use 
· Multifamily zoning
· L-zone (east of Troll) is being rezoned – height limitations are being bumped up
· This has been a 30 year old battle to preserve architectural aspects of the neighborhood
· Appeal is in the making
· Motion approved for FNC to donate $400 in funds towards the appeal if matching funds are found through other sources.  Charles Hadrann, of Wright Brothers Cycles, agreed to give $100.
Transportation
· Red light camera on 39th and Leary – on waiting list
Zoo / Mural
· 11 concerts this year
· 46th street mural – party to celebrate this at the end of August – Matt will send an invite through FNC list
New Business
· $10 for FNC’s non-profit documentation renewal. Sean will be in charge of these renewals from now on
· Buckaroo Tavern is closing, because the lease hasn’t been renewed. According to some unconfirmed sources this means the end to Fremont as the center of the universe.
